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security clearance was revoked.  On 8 May 1986, your case was forwarded to the separation 
authority with the recommendation that you receive an other than honorable (OTH) discharge 
due to drug abuse.  However, after you consulted with counsel, you elected to waive your right to 
have your case considered by an ADB, and elected to submit a personal statement in rebuttal.  In 
your statement, you asserted that the command-directed urinalysis to which you submitted was 
based on speculation and conjecture, not probable cause, that you never consumed drugs, and 
that your SCM conviction was based upon the admission of the results of an unlawful urinalysis, 
and the administrative processing at the time was premature.  The Staff Judge Advocate (SJA) 
found your case to be sufficient in law and fact.  It was recommended that your involvement with 
illegal drugs rendered you unfit for further service in the Marine Corps.  Further, the SJA noted 
that your allegation concerning the urinalysis was resolved adversely at your SCM, and 
concurred with the recommendation that you be separated from the Marine Corps with an OTH 
discharge by reason of misconduct due to drug abuse.  On 6 June 1986, the separation authority 
directed that you be discharged from the Marine Corps with an OTH characterization of service.  
You received your OTH discharge on 13 June 1986. 
  
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to your statement that your ability to thrive in the Marine Corps 
was proven by the fact that rose to the rank of Sergeant (E-5) in three years, and numerous 
awards received in the course of your service.  Your assertions that your chain of command 
should have placed more of a serious effort on rehabilitating and treating the root cause of your 
issues, which at the time consisted of severe marital and family stress, and made a material error 
of discretion by giving you an unduly harsh characterization of service.  Further, that the error 
has prejudiced you by continually harming you since 1986. Additionally, you assert that your 
chain of command did not properly take into consideration your faithful service, but instead 
focused solely on the incident that resulted in your discharge, and your accomplishments and 
actions since your discharge has demonstrated your outstanding character, and the value you 
bring to your community.  Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially 
mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that 
your misconduct, as evidenced by your two NJP’s, SCM conviction for wrongful cocaine use, 
and being a serious petty officer at the time, outweighed these mitigating factors.  Accordingly, 
given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit 
relief.   
   
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  






